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June 14, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached is a proposed ordinance providing for advance approval to sell five surplus improved residential lots subject to obtaining sales prices consistent with their appraised, fair market values.  Each of these lots includes a single-family house and is located in rural King County in Council Districts Three, Six, and Nine (see attached Property Summaries).
Advance sale approval will provide the Facilities Management Division (FMD) with the flexibility to quickly respond to purchase offers and close sales.  This ability to act nimbly is particularly critical in the current real estate market, with few available buyers.  Quick responses are essential to allow standard short-term financing contingencies which are necessary for most residentially-improved property sales.  Currently, Council approval is processed after a sale contract is executed which precludes quick sale closings required by many, if not most, buyers and lenders.  Enabling a rapid County response to such purchase offers is consistent with industry standards, will significantly expand the potential buyer pool, and will expedite sale closings for rapid realization of proceeds.
To provide Councilmembers with assurance that maximum sales prices are obtained that are consistent with fair market value, FMD recommends that these sales be approved subject to sales prices that are not less than 90% of appraised fair market value.  This proposed range allows for limited but reasonable fluctuations in the marketplace.
King County’s Road Services Division (Roads) purchased the subject parcels for specific road projects as listed in the attached Property Summaries.  Those projects have been completed and Roads has determined that the remaining residential lots are not needed for road purposes.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.070, FMD has circulated surplus notices to King County agencies.  None expressed interest and the properties were determined to be not suitable for affordable housing.  Therefore, FMD has declared the properties to be surplus.
If the enclosed ordinance is approved, FMD will list these properties for sale at their appraised values in the Northwest Multiple Listing Service, pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, as well as advertising them on the King County Real Estate Services website.
FMD will seek standard Prosecuting Attorney Office review of the purchase and sale agreements to assure approval as to form.

FMD recommends approval of the sale of these properties consistent with the condition that sales prices are not less than 90% of appraised fair market value.  Proceeds from these sales will strengthen the Road Fund, and King County will be relieved of further maintenance liability.
Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:   Acting Chief of Staff



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 
    Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)
Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, PSB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES) 

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
Paulette Norman, Director, Road Services Division, DOT
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES


Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES
